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www.ProtectingOurGuardians.org
428 Park Avenue
Birmingham, AL 35226
Tel: 205.823.2698
Protecting.Our.Guardians@charter.net

December 20, 2008
Dear Patriot,
Thank you for your interest in helping America’s troops and in supporting Protecting Our Guardians (POG)!  Many of you have helped in the past by writing letters to the Food and Drug Administration, by writing letters to Congress, by representing Protecting Our Guardians at Congressional functions, by attending meetings with our Congressional leaders on Capitol Hill and in your home towns, by volunteering your time and talents, and by making financial contributions.  Thank you for taking action regarding this matter of life and death for our troops.

We are currently holding a fund drive so that these critical efforts can continue.  We hope that you will prayerfully consider making a donation to Protecting Our Guardians.  For every donation of $40.00 or more, we will send you a free copy of Anthrax: a Deadly Shot in the Dark by Lt. Col. (Ret.) Tom Heemstra (who proudly served as an F-16 squadron commander).  It is endorsed by Cong. Christopher Shays. 
It may also interest you to know that Protecting Our Guardians is now endorsed by EANGUS, the ACT, and the Vietnam Veterans of America to name a few. Protecting Our Guardians is also working closely with the “Military and Biodefense Vaccine Project” (MBVP), (www.military-biodefensevaccines.org) which is part of the National Vaccine Information Center (NVIC), to help military members, contractors and emergency essential personnel regarding biodefense countermeasures and related issues.  
We are a non-profit, military family advocacy group that focuses solely on the anthrax vaccine and the Anthrax Vaccine Immunization Program (AVIP).    If you are a military member, a friend or a relative of a military member, a first-responder, a concerned doctor or medical professional, or a concerned citizen, we are working hard for you. 

Protecting Our Guardians is committed to:
1. protecting military personnel from the dangers of the anthrax vaccine

2. bringing an end to the mandatory anthrax vaccine administered to military members and the Department of Defense’s (DoD) contractors through the AVIP

3. educating citizens about the harm the anthrax vaccine and the AVIP is doing to military member health and America’s National Security

4. lobby and otherwise support legislation in furtherance of these objectives

Accomplishments:
1. conducted a letter campaign to the FDA between December of 2004 and March of 2005 after Federal District Judge Emmett G. Sullivan halted the AVIP and ordered the FDA to adhere to its own rules and regulations 
2. contacted all Veterans’ Service Organizations (VSOs) registered with Congress, inviting them to speak out during the FDA’s 90-Day Comment period 
3. visited Congressional leaders, five times in 2007 alone, to share data concerning military members dying and becoming disabled from the anthrax vaccine -- and about the danger this vaccine series will pose to first-responders and medical personnel.  These legislative efforts began back in 2005
4. June 2005, visited Congress to share information again, including a NICDH (National Institute of Child Health & Human Development) clinical trial that was proposed to test the anthrax vaccine on 100 first grade children (which would violate federal regulations) and 200 adult volunteers

5. drafted model legislation with medical and military anthrax vaccine experts, called “The Anthrax Vaccine Moratorium Act of 2007,” that ceases all appropriations for the AVIP and have continually shared this desired legislation with Congressional leaders since June of 2005
6. spoke with many reporters to bring this matter of life and death to the forefront 

In January of 2007, Under Secretary of Defense, Dr. David Chu, made the anthrax vaccine mandatory again. For years, young and healthy military members have been experiencing autoimmune diseases, lesions on the brain and skin, migraines, neurological problems, heart problems, GI problems, tremors, and serious joint pains after following orders and taking the anthrax vaccine.  Forty-four deaths from the anthrax vaccine have been reported to the FDA (http://anthraxvaccine.blogspot.com/2007/07/670-serious-adverse-events-reported-to.html).  There have also been 5,120 adverse reactions to the anthrax vaccine reported to the FDA. This is unacceptable.  Our troops deserve better.
Therefore, medical and military experts have made commitments to regularly travel to DC with anthrax vaccine-injured veterans to meet with important members of the House and Senate, legislative assistants, and other organizations, because there is great Congressional interest in military member health at this time.  Simultaneously, we are working hard with many reporters to generate widespread publicity about the damage done by the AVIP.
The anthrax vaccine issue affects America’s citizens as well because HHS (United States Department of Health and Human Services) has purchased 10 million doses -- of the same anthrax vaccine from Emergent BioSolutions that has already crippled and killed military members -- to stockpile for citizen use.  HHS may purchase 22.75 million more doses.  We need your help as voters to speak out for our troops and fellow citizens in order to end the AVIP in 2007.

Things you can do:

1. visit your Senators (each state has 2) and Congressman at their local office or on Capitol Hill in DC; write letters to them; call and fax them.  Please cc us regarding who you spoke with and their willingness to help so we can follow up.  Please ask all your friends and relatives to contact their Senators (www.senate.gov) and Congressman (www.house.gov) as well. 

2. write a letter briefly and politely describing to your Senators and Congressman how the AVIP has impacted you, your loved one, or your friends. Then ask for support of the desired legislation, “The Anthrax Vaccine Moratorium Act of 2007” which stops all funding of the AVIP. 
3. fill out a VAERS form if you’ve had a concerning reaction to the anthrax vaccine (request a VAERS form at 1-800-822-7967 or go to http://www.vaers.hhs.gov ) 
4. let us know if you are willing to work with reporters to share your story

5. let us know if you are willing to travel to DC to participate in our lobbying efforts

6. offer financial support for all these efforts

Protecting Our Guardians is a 501 (c)(4) which means that we can lobby, support legislation, back candidates, and share information with anyone concerned about the anthrax vaccine issue.  In fact, POG is the only association in existence that is focused on the anthrax vaccine and has the power to legally lobby Congress.  Due to this power, the donations we receive are not tax deductible, but donations are sorely needed to make our lobbying efforts broader.  POG is essential to getting laws that protect our troops from the current AVIP passed on Capitol Hill.  Please feel free to send your donations to POG’s Treasurer using the enclosed form or just make a deposit into the Protecting Our Guardians account at your local Compass Bank.  
Congress is listening to military families.  Let’s work together to: support those who wish to serve their country without being forced to take the most hazardous vaccine on the market; protect our citizens, especially first-responders, from another dangerous product; and to prevent needless deaths.  Thank you for taking action, and thank you in advance for your contribution.
Sincerely yours,

//signed//






Steve Fisher, President





Donations to Protecting Our Guardians
Thank you for helping to protect America’s troops from the dangers of the anthrax vaccine!  

Check the appropriate line below.  Then make your check out to Protecting Our Guardians, or just go to your local Compass Bank and make a donation directly to the Protecting Our Guardians non-profit association.  Please note that this is not tax deductible.

____
I will make the best donation that I can.

____
I will donate $1,100 for a billboard near a military base in my hometown, or in the DC area, detailing the dangers of the anthrax vaccine.

____
I will donate $600, to send an anthrax vaccine-injured veteran, to give his/her testimony at an upcoming Congressional hearing.

____
I will donate $120 to support Protecting Our Guardians internet service for one year.

____
I will donate $70 towards business cards, informative brochures, and other business materials.
____
I will send a copy, for $40, of Lt. Col. (Ret.) Tom Heemstra’s book, Anthrax: A Deadly Shot in the Dark, to one of my Congressional Representatives in honor of our troops (or a certain soldier that I know).
Amount enclosed: _____________

Send your check to:
Protecting Our Guardians, Treasurer

2148 Whiting Road

Birmingham, AL 35216

*Those who send a donation of $40 or more will receive their own free copy of Anthrax: a Deadly Shot in the Dark by former F-16 squadron commander Tom Heemstra.  This book is endorsed by Congressman Christopher Shays.  It documents the disturbing facts behind the anthrax vaccine nightmare that thousands of military members, and their families, have suffered from.
May God bless you!  Thank you.
Protecting Our Guardians
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